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REGIONAL OFFICE FOR NORTH AMERICA 

UNITED NATIONS ENVIRONMENT PROGRAMME 

PROGRAMME DES NATIONS UNIES POUR L'ENVIRONNEMENT 

HEADQUARl'ERS: 
P.O. BOX 30552 
NAIROBI, KENYA 
CABLE ADDRESS: UNITERRANA!ROBI 

Dear Congress Delegate, 

July 20, 1990 

ROOM DC2-803 
UNITED NATIONS, N.Y. 10017 

FAX: (2U)963-7341 TELEPHONE: (212)963-8139 
CABLE ADDRESS: UNATIONS NEW YORK 

The United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) is pleased to welcome you 
to the United Nations and to the World Congress of Local Governments for a 
sustainable Future. 

We have assembled for this event an impressive group of local officials, 
business and environmental leaders, to address the compelling need to develop 
local solutions for global environmental problems. 

In recent years, local governments have been steadily moving to the 
forefront of the worldwide awakening to our environmental problems. Where 
these problems have evaded solutions at higher levels of government, local 
leaders and organisations have designed model programmes and initiatives to 
prove that solutions are within reach. Whether the issue is solid waste, 
sustainable development, or the reduction of "greenhouse gases", the 
nuts-and-bolts implementation of environmental policy has so often been 
managed by local hands. 

In 1992, the United Nations Conference on Environment and Development is 
expected to establish an agenda for the 21st Century for the management of our 
Planetary Home, together with a strategy for a Sustainable Future. To 
succeed, however, this effort will require nothing short of a total 
mobilisation of all sectors of society, including the skills, energy and 
creative resources of local leaders and community organisers. To this end, we 
welcome the proposed creation of an international secretariat for local and 
environmental initiatives to be considered by the Congress. 

Clearly this will fill a critical gap and facilitate cooperation between 
the United Nations system and other intergovernmental machinery and 
practitioners at the local level. For these reasons, we are most enthusiastic 
that you have agreed to join us in these important deliberations and look 
forward to working with you, not only during the Congress, but also in the 
decades ahead. 

No doubt, an active alliance between the United Nations and local 
communities will give a new meaning and vitality to the Charter vision of "We 
the People", as we seek to shape and sec on future. 
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